Dear Resident:

The City of Canton’s Sanitation
Department collects trash weekly from
the city’s residents and also provides
service to residents outside the city each
day. Collections take place Monday
through Friday, during the hours of
6:00am-2:00pm with each customer
receiving a weekly pick-up regardless of
the weather. However, to assure the
safety of our waste collectors, subzero
temperatures and negative wind chill will
hinder operations.

Included here are some “tips” about your
sanitation service. Your cooperation with
them is most appreciated.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE REMINDER:

Trash pick-up will not occur on the following
holidays

New Year’s Day’ Martin Luther King Day
Memorial Day Independence Day
Labor Day Thanksgiving Day

Christmas Day

Trash pick-up will resume the day following
the above holidays, and be a day behind the
normal pick-up day the rest of the week
following the holidays listed above.

For more on the Do’s and Don’ts and the City
of Canton Sanitation Department visit us at
http://cantonohio.gov.

Additional questions can be directed to the
Department of Sanitation at 330-489-3020.
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DO’s

Use Trash containers no larger than 32 gallons.

Trash containers must have handles and separate
lids.

Trash containers shall be properly secured with
lids at all time to prevent animal access to the
container.

Bags may be used without containers. Bags may
also be used with containers larger than 32 gallons
provided the bags are removed from the trash
containers on pick-up day. (Note: if bags are
placed out without containers and animals get
into the bags it is the resident’s responsibility to
clean up the trash and re-bag it.)

Place your trash containers or bags out for pick-up
no earlier than 6:00 p.m. the day before your pick-
up day.

Make sure your trash is out (curbside) for pick-up
by 6:00 a.m. on pick up day. Sanitation employees
start work at 6:00 a.m.

Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and
twigs must be separately bagged and placed at the
curb.

Bags should not exceed 32 gallons for grass 45
gallons for leaves.

Branches and brush should be bundled and tied
in manageable bundles (maximum 4 feet in length
and placed at the curb).

Carpeting must be cut down to manageable size
(maximum 4 feet in length) and weight, rolled and
tied and placed at the curb for pick-up.

D

Two (2) large items per week (i.e. furniture)
may be placed at curb side on regular
collection day at no additional charge.

Dumpsters are available in a variety of sizes
and may be rented for special household
cleanouts, remodeling and construction.

ON’T’S

The Sanitation Department does not collect
or haul construction materials with its
normal pick-up. The Sanitation Department
will haul construction material separately for
an additional fee. (Call 330-489-3020) Note
that asphalt, concrete, bricks and roofing
material will NOT be picked up by the
Sanitation Department under ANY
circumstances.

Tree stumps, logs, railroad ties, car parts,
ashes, rocks or paint will NOT be picked up
by the Sanitation Department.

Paint or liquids of any type CANNOT be
picked up by the Sanitation Department.

Animal waste (feces) will NOT be picked up
by the Sanitation Department UNLESS it is
placed in a small sturdy double plastic bag or
wrapped in newspaper and placed in a small
sturdy plastic bag. Soiled cat litter can be
placed in coffee cans, sturdy plastic bags, or
grocery bags inside of a sturdy plastic bag.
These “double bagged” packages of animal
waste can then be placed in with your
regular trash collection. Our Sanitation
employees can collect animal waste ONLY if
those employees can collect and dispose of
the waste without coming into contact with
the animal waste. Sanitation will not collect
your animal waste if it is not properly
packaged, or the amount is excessive.

Persons who violate this policy will be
reported to the Canton City Health
Department. Inquiry about animal waste
may be made to the Canton City Health
Department at 330-489-3231.

All Mattresses, Box Springs and
Upholstered furniture MUST be
wrapped in plastic and securely sealed
prior to pick up. Furniture with
exposed bed bugs will NOT be picked
up by the Sanitation Department.

Tires will not be picked up if placed out
with the regular trash. The City of
Canton provides for tires to be dropped
off by its citizens at the Schroyer facility
located between 6" and 9" St S.W. The
hours are 10:00 am - 2:00 pm, on
Monday, Wednesday and Friday only.
Tires only- NO RIMS.

Vacant Houses: The Sanitation
Department does not maintain regular
pick-up at vacant homes. After the
home is vacated, a final pick-up will be
made. Another pick-up prior to the
occupation of the property. The
Sanitation Department has discovered
that regular pick-up at vacant properties
exposes the department to a high
incidence of outsiders fraudulently
dropping off trash without the property
owners’ permission or other fraudulent
practices. If the period between the
final clean-out and pre-move-in pick-up
is greater than 2 months, the property
owner may apply for a waiver of their
sanitation charge for that period.



